

BOARD OF HEALTH MINUTES November 21, 2017

The Board of Health held a meeting in Room 9 at the Town Hall, 121 Glen Road, Wilmington, MA. The meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m. Present were, Elizabeth Sabounjian, Dr. Jane Williams and Shelly Newhouse, Director of Public Health. The next regularly scheduled Board of Health meeting will be December 5, 2017 at 5:30 p.m. in Room 9 at the Town Hall, 121 Glen Road, Wilmington, MA.

New Business

Jimmy's Garage - 945 Main Street

The Board reviewed a floor for Jimmy's Garage. This is for a retail food store and tobacco license. Plans were presented showing what the new space will look like. Dr. Williams motioned to approve the floor plan, Ms. Sabounjian, second, voted 2-0.

Old Business

The Director presented the Board with another set of revised possible changes to Section 8 of the Board of Health regulations as follows:

Recreational marijuana use is prohibited wherever smoking cigarettes is prohibited.

8.0 Definitions: Smoking shall mean having in possession or control any lighted cigar, cigarette, ecigarette, other lighted tobacco substance in any form, any nicotine delivery product or device or marijuana (as defined below).

"Marijuana" or "Marihuana", all parts of any plant of the genus Cannabis.

The Board will hold a public hearing at the next Board of Health meeting.

Olin update

TASC is a national EPA program that provides technical assistance services to communities. It helps people in the community understand complex environmental issues such as the Olin Superfund Site and the New England Transrail proposal for the site. TASC services will be available to help the community interpret the Environmental Impact Study currently underway at the site. This Draft study report probably won't be complete for at least a year.

Department Business

There is one more seasonal flu clinic on November 29, 2017 from 3:30-5:00 P.M. at the Town Hall

Special Town Meeting with 5 articles is on Saturday December 16 at 10:30 a.m. at the High School

Dr. Williams motioned to adjourn at 6:00 p.m., voted 2-0.

Recording: Shelly Newhouse, Director of Public Health